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Dear Friends,  
 
The Baptism of the Lord is a clear manifestation of the divinity of Christ. Today we consider the 
briefest of the accounts that comes from the Gospel of Luke. It simply states that the Holy Spirit  
descended upon Christ “in bodily form like a dove.” It also states that God the Father, in a voice that 
“came from heaven,” identifies Jesus as His “beloved Son.” As the Catechism points out the Baptism 
of the Lord “is the manifestation ("Epiphany") of Jesus as Messiah of Israel and Son of God.” (CCC 
535) 
 
    The Baptism of the Lord marks the beginning of the public life of Christ. He is revealed as the  
divine Son of God and the one who will baptize with the “Holy Spirit and fire.” It also signals the 
“acceptance and inauguration of his mission as God's suffering Servant”. (CCC 536) For this reason, 
we can say that at His Baptism Our Lord manifests to the world that He is the fulfillment of God’s 
plan of salvation. He will redeem the world with the subsequent “baptism” of His Passion and death 
on the cross. 
 
    This beautiful imagery is picked up by the apostle Paul in his letter to the Romans. When speaking 
of the mystery of Baptism and, its effects upon the life of every Christian, Paul tells us that in Baptism 
the individual Christian is configured to Christ. Those who are baptized into Christ are also immersed 
into His death. For this reason, we are also heirs to the promise of His resurrection. We enter into the 
newness of life that is possible only through the death and resurrection of the Son of God. (Romans 
6:3-5) 
 
    All of this is prefigured in the Baptism of the Lord. It shows the reason why the gospels include this 
pivotal event. Christ the Lord undergoes a Baptism in order to prefigure what the Christian is called to 
experience in his own Baptism. Only as “beloved son” of God can Our Lord accomplish this reality. 
For this reason, every Christian must view his or her own Baptism as the entrance into the newness of 
life brought about by the power of God at work in Christ Jesus. The Holy Spirit truly descends upon 
the individual Christian at the moment of Baptism. We, too, become adopted sons and daughters of 
God. The words spoken by the Father at the moment of Christ’s Baptism, therefore, prefigure the  
divine realities at work in our Baptism. We enter into the newness of life that makes us truly sons and 
daughters of God. We receive the gift of the Holy Spirit that will reach its fullness at our  
Confirmation. The sublime realities at work in the sacraments are, thereby, already prefigured in  
today’s feast. As we hear in the letter of St. Paul to Titus: “he saved us through the bath of rebirth and 
renewal by the Holy Spirit, whom he richly poured out on us through Jesus Christ our savior, so that 
we might be justified by his grace and become heirs in hope of eternal life.” (Titus 3:5-7) 
       

In Christ, 
Fr. Steven 

 

Baptism of  the Lord 
January 13, 2019 

A Message From our Pastor.... 
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Youth Ministry Programs:  
Grow in Discipleship and Friendship 
For ages 13+: Join us on Tuesday nights from  
7:00-8:30 pm in the youth room located in the school 
building in room 101. 
For ages 6-12: Join the Blue Knights & Little Flowers 
on Tuesday afternoons from 4:00-5:00 pm in the school 
building in room 103. 

On behalf of the parishioners of St. Joseph, our 
deepest sympathy is extended to the families and 
friends of~ 

Bernard Pidgeon 
Bernard went home to God on December 30th. 

John Noonen 
John went home to God on December 31st. 

Kathleen Umland 
Kathleen went home to God on January 1st.. 

Vocations Corner:  
Winter– Perfect Pruning Time 
     This time of the year, after the holidays, seems that there 
is not a lot to do. Life in the parish slows down; in most of 
the parishes there are not special activities or events, lines 
for confession and Mass attendance comes back to its  
regular numbers. Even nature seems to take a break during 
the winter season; trees lose their leaves during fall, and look 
barren the whole winter season. But life is still there.  
      Winter season is a time to prune trees. Some branches 
are cut off because they are dead; others are pruned if they 
had been damaged by a winds or storm; other branches are 
pruned to make trees more beautiful and fruitful. Just like 
the trees we also can take advantage of this time of the 
church (ordinary time) to cut off whatever is dead in our 
lives, or brings death to our lives (i.e. a vice or a bad attitude 
towards others); We may also take a look to those relation-
ships damaged by the storms of hate and misunderstanding 
in the past; or we make just look at ourselves and see in 
what ways we can be more beautiful and fruitful. 
     Be aware! A tree that is not pruned may cause damage to 
our property. A broken or dead branch that is not taken care 
of may fall in our home or car. A tree that is not pruned 
does not bear much fruit. The same thing happens with our 
lives, in particular with our vocation. If we don’t look  
constantly into ourselves to cut off whatever is dead or bro-
ken within us we may be risking that a dead 
branch may collapsed our vocation. It is also 
true that if we don’t leave behind the things 
that does not allows us to be more beautiful 
and fruitful, our vocation eventually will be like 
an old barren tree. Responding God’s call is a 
continuous process of growth, let us ask God’s grace to 
keep growing in his friendship and love.  ~ Fr. Kyle Manno 

Women's Emmaus Retreat this March!!  
The next St. Mary Woodstock retreat will be this March 8-10, 
2019, at the Loyola Retreat Center in Woodstock! Plan now to 
attend! There will be a limit to the number of participants we 
can accept on this retreat. Here's what a recent participant had to 
say about her Emmaus experience: Have you ever given even 
one thought to making an Emmaus retreat? I did for years! I felt 
God calling me, but I hesitated because thought I wouldn't fit in. 
I didn't know many women in the parish, even though we have 
been at St. Mary's for 11 years. I don't go to daily mass. I didn't 
read scripture. I was afraid that I would be alone and out of 
place. But I signed up and almost reluctantly decided to give it a 
try. Even on the way to the retreat I had difficulty finding the 
location and called my husband to say I might be coming back 
home. I was that unsure of what I was committing to. I COULD-
N'T HAVE BEEN MORE WRONG! On my arrival I was greet-
ed with obvious caring and made to feel immediately welcome. 
The entire weekend brought me not only closer to 
God, but to some remarkable women who also at-
tended the retreat as well as the leaders and all who 
worked to make it so special. It changed my life - 
won't you let it change yours too? Please contact St. Mary 
Woodstock at 815-338-3377 for more information. 



 

 

After Jesus was baptized, he saw the Spirit of God  
descending like a dove and a voice was heard “This 
is my beloved Son, with whom I am well pleased.” 

As we give to the poor, we also can hear these same words. 
As you help those who are suffering, know in your heart the  
truth of the words “you are my beloved in whom I am well 
pleased”. 

 

 
                                                                   
 
Mon.   Jan. 14 8:30 am Mary O’Neil by Mass Memorial 
Tues.  Jan. 15 8:30 am Luella Graves by Rich Mensik 
Wed.   Jan. 16 8:30 am Frank King by Eileen King 
Thurs. Jan. 17 8:30 am Pat Boltz by Tom Boltz 
Fri.      Jan. 18 8:30 am Eileen and Laura Callahan by Mass 
   Memorial 
Sat.     Jan. 19 5:00 pm Edna Bopp by Lana Cavin 
Sat.     Jan. 19 7:00 pm   Misa en Español 
Sun.    Jan. 20 8:00 am Ralph Raupp by Bob and Barb 
   Raupp 
Sun.    Jan. 20          9:30 am   Misa en Español 
Sun.    Jan. 20       11:00 am   For the People 
Sun.    Jan. 20       12:30 pm   Misa en Español 

 
 

 
 

Liturgical Roles 
 

ALTAR SERVERS  
Sat.     5:00 pm 1/19 Peri and Connor Donaldson 
Sun.    8:00 am        1/20 Luis Roman, Enrique Hernandez 
Sun.  11:00 am        1/20 Adrian and Gustavo Esquivel 
 
 
 

 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 
Sat.     5:00 pm      1/19 Debbie Byrne, Cheryl Grieshop, Judy 
   Lovell 
Sun.    8:00 am     1/20 Elena Hoeflich, Erwin Schmid, Ken 
   Basel, Deb Keane  
Sun.  11:00 am        1/20 Maria Dollman 
 
 
 
 

LECTORS  
Sat.     5:00 pm 1/19 Charlie Calvin  
Sun.    8:00 am 1/20 Richard Kirchner 
Sun.   11:00 am       1/20 Andrew Sieck 
 
 

 

 
GREETERS 
Sat.     5:00 pm     1/19 Char Zuhlke, Mary Rasmussen 
Sun.    8:00 am        1/20 Dick and Cathy Goad 
Sun.   11:00 am       1/20 Volunteers 

STEWARDSHIP OF  TREASURE                      
Weekly Budgeted Income Needed..........$7,860.00 

January 6, 2019 
7 

Adult Collection Received (Week 28)..…$5,412.00 
Offertory Received (Week 28)…..$1,832.20 

Children’s Collection Received (Week 28)…….$269.90 
Total Collection Received (Week 28)…....$7,514.10 

Year-to-Date Budgeted Income Needed (Week 28)….$215,040.00 
Year-to-Date Actual Income Received (Week 28)…….$196,417.98 

Overage/(Shortage) to date (Week 28)……$(18,622.02) 
 

 

Christmas to Date: $11,584.55 
 

“For it is in giving that we receive.”  
~St. Francis of Assisi  

 

REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS 

 

What’s Happening This Week... 
January 14…...Bingo   7:00 PM School Cafeteria 
January 15…...Knights of Columbus   7:00 PM Ministry Center  
January 15......Tae Kwon Do  6:00 PM School Cafeteria 
January 16.....Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 9 am—6:00 pm  
January 17.....Tae Kwon Do  10:30 AM School Cafeteria 
January 19.....Tae Kwon Do  10:30 AM School Cafeteria 

Andrew, Mary Ann Belfiore, Frances Benzmiller, Beverly, Richard 
Blazer, August Brender,  Charolette Casanas, Rozetta Clark, Mary 
Lou Collier, Terri Conklin, Kim Cooper, Shannon and Frank Cosati-
no, Kara Ferguson, Kelli Figueroa, Cesar Rojas Figueroa, Doug 
Fleming, Jesus Garcia, Becky Greco, Don Hanson, Ruth Hender-
son, John Hoffman,  CoCo Inghram, Mary J., Lorraine Karmis, Riley 
Konieczki, Sheri Konieczki, Erin Kruckenberg, George Kruckenberg, 
Chuck Long, Sheila Malinowski, Mardee Marden, Nick Martin, 
Christine May, Aleeah McCarthy & Family, Laurette McSweeney, 
Olivia Morris, Amy Nesbitt, Bradley Nolan, Pat Olson, Veronica 
Ortega, Andy Ostrowski, Jeff Perenchio, Ronald Platt, Virginia 
Prejna, Bob Raupp, Nicholas Riordan, Liz Schaumburg, Ray 
Schumer,  Eric Seagren, Geri Selep, Sebastian Soliz, Catherine 
Smith, Richard Streit, Karon Szczap, Kaitlyn Teeter, Justin Thomas, 
Mary Alice Traeder, John & Delores Trotter, Danielle Waltman, 
Dianne Wojcieszek, Sue Wright, Bob Witt, Judith Zeien. 
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Readings for the week of January 13, 2019 
Sunday:Is 40:1-5, 9-11/Ps 104:1b-2, 3-4, 24-25, 27-28, 29-30 [1]/Ti 
2:11-14; 3:4-7/Lk 3:15-16, 21-22 
Monday:Heb 1:1-6/Ps 97:1 and 2b, 6 and 7c, 9 [cf. 7c]/Mk 1:14-
20                                          
Tuesday: Heb 2:5-12/Ps 8:2ab and 5, 6-7, 8-9 [cf. 7]/Mk 1:21-28 
Wednesday:Heb 2:14-18/Ps 105:1-2, 3-4, 6-7, 8-9 [8a]/Mk 1:29-39 
Thursday: Heb 3:7-14/Ps 95:6-7c, 8-9, 10-11 [8]/Mk 1:40-45 
Friday: Heb 4:1-5, 11/Ps 78:3 and 4bc, 6c-7, 8 [cf. 7b]/Mk 2:1-12 
Saturday: Heb 4:12-16/Ps 19:8, 9, 10, 15 [cf, Jn 6:63c]/Mk 2:13-17 
Next Sunday:   Is 62:1-5/Ps 96:1-2, 2-3, 7-8, 9-10 [3]/1 Cor 12:4-
11/Jn 2:1-11  

Mark your Calendar!! 
Come celebrate  

Fr. Steven’s Birthday!! 
When: Sunday, February 3rd 
Time: 12:30 Bilingual Mass 

               2:00 Celebration at the 
                          Stratford 

          Please bring a dish to pass.  



 

 

 

Sacrament of Baptism 
The  Sacrament of Baptism  is celebrated at 10:00 am on the 2nd and 4th Saturday each month. Parents are required to  
participate in a pre-baptismal catechesis. Baptismal classes will be made by appointment only at the Parish Ministry Center.                                                                                      
Sacrament of First Holy Communion and Confirmation 
In order for students to participate in 1st Holy Communion of Confirmation Sacramental programs, families must be registered and  
participating members of St. Joseph Catholic Church for at least 6 months before sacramental classes begin. Participation will be recorded 
by the use of Mass envelopes to be used at weekly Sunday or Saturday Vigil Masses. 
Sacrament of Reconciliation 
The Sacrament of Reconciliation is offered: Sundays 7:30-7:45 am, Sundays 10:45-11:00 am, Wednesday 5:00-5:45 pm,  
Thursdays 9:15-9:45 am, Thursdays 6:00-6:45 pm, Saturdays from 4:00-4:30 pm or  by appointment. 
Sacrament of Marriage 
So that the process of sacramental preparation for marriage may be scheduled and completed by the Pastoral Staff, all marriage  
arrangements must begin AT LEAST six (6) months in advance of the desired date. It is the official policy of the Diocese of Rockford that 
those to be married must be at least 19 years old and that they take part in an instructional program that includes  pre-marriage retreats. No 
wedding will be scheduled after 2 pm on Saturday. 
Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick 
Individual anointing is given whenever requested by a person in need. Please call either Father Steven Clarke or the Parish Ministry Center. 
Homebound Visitation 
Pastoral care of our sick through visitation and the reception of the Holy Eucharist is coordinated by Mrs. Diane Kirchner (815-403-8005). 
Please call her to receive Holy Communion in your home. 
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
Adoration is from 9:00 am to 6:00 pm in the Chapel every Wednesday, following the 8:30 am mass; Visitors are always  
welcome.  If you can sign up for a specific hour every week as an adorer or substitute please call office.  
Live, Laugh, Love Group 
A support group for those facing cancer to share their strength, struggles and joy in faith and support of each other meeting  
every other Tuesday evening. Please contact the Ministry Center for additional information. 
Bulletin Announcements/Materials 
Any material for this bulletin MUST be in the Parish Ministry Office or emailed to churchoffice@stjosephharvard.org by noon on Monday  
prior to the date of publication. Thank you for your cooperation. 
Finance Council Members 
Father Steven Clarke, Fr. Carlos Monsalve,  Mabel Esquivel, Deacon Tony Koss, Ray Lipinski, Raul Meza, Bob Sergent, Bill Vanderstappen 
(Chairman). 
Pastoral Council Members 
Father Steven Clarke, Diana Jenkins,  Judy Lovell, Pat Meyer, Erika Mondragon, Juan Perez, Teddi Salas, Sue  Vanderstappen. 

 This is our Community 

 

 This is our Parish 

      

 The Harvard Food Pantry 
  The Food Pantry provides basic foods to those who demonstrate a need. The Pantry is staffed by members of  
  various faith communities of Harvard, including St. Joseph. The Pantry is located at 6817 Harvard Hills Road and  
  is open on Tuesdays, 9:30 am to 11:30 am and 1:30 pm to 5:00 pm. The Food Pantry can be reached at  
  815-943-4909 or  harvardcfp@gmail.com. 
 St. Joseph’s Renewed Treasures 
 A ministry designed to provide clothing and miscellaneous household items to everyone at very affordable  prices, 
  and to the needy at no cost. Join this all Volunteer Ministry that is located at 105 S. Ayer St. Phone number is  

    815-943-7690.                                                                                           
   St. Vincent de Paul Society 
    St. Vincent de Paul exists to bear witness to Christ by serving the poor.  Meetings are the 2nd and 4th Tuesday’s  
    at 6:00 pm at St. Joseph’s Ministry Center. Please call 815-943-6406 Ext. 223 to leave a message. 
    Respect Life    
   A ministry designed to foster a Pro-Life attitude in our families, parish, community and world, by creating  
    awareness and Spiritual  support of life issues from conception to natural death. Open to ALL volunteers.  
    Please call the Ministry Center at 815-943-6406. 

     



 

 

 

 
  NUESTROS SERVICIOS 
Oración Con el Santisimo: Todos los                                                                                                                
miércoles  de 9;00 a.m. 6:00 p.m. en la                                                                                                                                                                                 
capilla de la iglesia.                   
Cursillo Pre-bautismal: 1er. Sabado del                                                                                                                                      
mes de 5:00 p.m.-7:00 p.m. en el Ministry Center.                                                                                                                                    
Debe llamar con 2 semanas                                                                                                                                                              
de antisipación. 

Bautismos: Son el tercer  sábado  del mes.                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
Porfavor, no traer niños a la plá!ca. Los padrinos                                                                                                                   
!enen que ser mayores de 18 años y tener                                                                                                               
sus Sacramentos de Bau!smo, Primera Comunión y Confir-
macion. Si son casados presenter el cer!ficado de matrimo-
nio por la Iglesia. No pueden ser padrino si solamente                                                                                                  
estan casados sivilmente.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

 

Quinceañeras:                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                
Separar su Fecha con 6 meses de antisipación. 

Guia  espiritual con el Sacerdote:                                                                                                                                                                                                                           
De lunes a jueves de 1:00p.m. 5:00p.m. En la                                                                                                     
oficina. 

 Unción de los enférmos                                        
Al hospital o a las casas, según la necesidad  del 
enfermo. Llama a la Officina y dejanos saber. 
 

BODAS:                                                                            
Es necesario hacer cita con el padre por lo 
menos con 6 meses de an!cipación de la fecha 
deseada. No podemos agendar, fechas sin antes 
tener una cita con el Padre.  

Lecturas 
Entonces aparece Jesús, que viene de Galilea al río 
Jordán donde estaba Juan, para ser bautizado por 
él. Pero Juan trataba de impedírselo diciendo: “Soy 
yo el que necesita ser bautizado por ti, ¿y tú vienes 
a mí?” Jesús le respondió: “Déjame ahora, pues 
conviene que así cumplamos toda justicia.” Bautiza-
do Jesús, salió del agua. Y en esto se abrieron los 
cielos y vio al Espíritu de Dios que bajaba en forma 
de paloma y venía sobre él. Y una voz que salía de 
los cielos decía: “Este es mi Hijo amado, en quien 
me complazco”.  

 PARROQUIA SAN JOSÉ_MINISTERIO HISPANO 101 CHURCH ST. HARVARD, IL 60033                                                       
TELÉFONO: (815)943-9000 X 231 FAX # (815) 943-1604                                                                

SACERDOTE: PADRE CARLOS MONSALVE                                                                                  
HORARIO DE OFICINA: DE LUNES A VIERNES 1:00 P.M.-6:00 P.M.                                             

SECRETARIA: MARIA DOLLMAN                                                                                                  
HORARIO DE MISAS - SÁBADO - 7:00 P.M. DOMINGO 9:30 A.M Y 12:30 P.M   

LUNES A JUEVES 6:00 P.M  

La “Festividad del Bautismo del Señor” 
se celebra el domingo siguiente a la 
“Epifanía”, con la que se culmina el 
ciclo de Navidad. Este día (13 de enero 
de 2019) se conmemora el Bautismo 
de Jesús en el río Jordán, por parte de 
Juan Bautista. 
 

2019 DIÓCESIS de ROCKFORD CO-
LECTA COMBINADA PARA LA IGLESIA 
CATÓLICA UNIVERSAL 19 Y 20 DE ENERO                                               
Mensaje del obispo Malloy ENERO DE 2019 Queridos her-
manos en Cristo: El fin de semana del 19 y 20 de enero, a través 
de la Diócesis de Rockford los católicos estarán invitados a 
aportar en la Colecta Nacional, nuestra primera colecta combina-
da de 2019. Le pido que considere en oración contribuir al traba-
jo de la Iglesia Católica a través de estos esfuerzos establecidos 
para compartir la fe aquí en los Estados Unidos. Por ejemplo, 
mediante esta Colecta podemos fortalecer y asegurar el continuo 
buen trabajo de la Universidad Católica de América, en la 
preparación de estudiantes para responder a los numerosos prob-
lemas que enfrentan la Iglesia y la sociedad de hoy. Cada dólar 
donado apoya directamente la ayuda financiera para estudiantes 
de diócesis de todo el país, incluyendo la nuestra. Esta Colecta 
también beneficia a la Campaña de Comunicaciones Católicas, 
que lleva la Buena Nueva de Cristo a través de muchos canales 
de comunicación modernos. De los fondos recaudados para esta 
campaña, la mitad permanecerá aquí en la diócesis para ayudar a 
nuestros esfuerzos de evangelización a través de proyectos de 
comunicaciones locales. Las contribuciones también ayudan a 
miembros jubilados de órdenes religiosas (hombres y mujeres) 
quienes han servido por mucho tiempo con sus vidas de oración 
y servicio. También está la oportunidad de contribuir a los fon-
dos de pensiones apoyando nuestros sacerdotes jubilados que nos 
han servido fielmente a través de los años. Adicionalmente, esta 
Colecta nos da una oportunidad para ofrecer apoyo a nuestras 
financieramente desafiadas escuelas primarias, ayudándoles a 
continuar ofreciendo educación de calidad al igual que for-
mación religiosa y moral. Por favor, sea generoso y ofrezca lo 
que pueda para esta Colecta Nacional el fin de semana del 19 y 
20 de enero, y ayude a promover el Evangelio a través de estas                                                              
Sinceramente en Cristo, Reverendísimo David J. 
Malloy Obispo de Rockford  


